House of Commons 300 Justice Building Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6 Tel: [613] 996-9279 Fax: [613] 996-9779 Email: MartiK@part.gc.ca



Constituency 666 Granderson Road Victoria, BC V9B 2R8 Tel: (250) 474-6505 Fax: (250) 474-5322 Email: MartiK1®pert.gc.ca

Dr. Keith Martin, M.D., P.C., M.P.

M.P. for Esquimalt-Juan de Fuca

October 19, 2009

Ms. Joy Spencer-Barry Queen Alexandra Foundation for Children 2400 Arbutus Road Victoria BC V8N 1V7

Dear Ms. Spencer-Barry,

I am writing to draw your attention to the difficulty faced by the families and children who are currently enrolled in your program for autistic children at QA.

I understand that Queen Alexandra will be closing its program due to the funding changes announced by the provincial government. This has created a crisis for many of the families who rely on your program and who have seen the dramatic difference it has made in the lives of their children. It is my understanding that a number of other communities around BC have found a way to continue the program in some form, including reducing hours or with parents contributing more to the cost.

Is there any possibility of Queen Alexandra working with the families to find a solution that will benefit QA, the families, and of course, the children?

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Dr. Keith Martin, MP Esquimalt - Juan de Fuca

CC: BC Minister of Children and Families, Hon. Mary Polak

KM/vs

